Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: October 18, 2023, 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: American Legion Kirby Stewart Post #24, 2000 75th Street W, Bradenton, FL 34209
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Cortez Road Corridor Vision and Action Plan is being led by FDOT District One in partnership with Manatee County, Sarasota-Manatee MPO, local communities, and other stakeholders. The project corridor extends along Cortez Road from 121st Street Court West to 301 Boulevard. A public visioning workshop will be held October 18, 2023, between 5:30 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. at the American Legion Kirby Stewart Post #24 in Bradenton, Florida.
The focus of the public visioning workshop will be to provide an overview of the Cortez Road project and to allow the public to provide input about the issues, opportunities, and desires for the Cortez Road project corridor. Participants will have an opportunity to participate in a series of small group mapping and visioning exercises that will guide short, medium, and long-term strategies for the corridor. All community input will be recorded as part of the visioning process.
The meeting will have a presentation and small group activities for gathering feedback from 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager, Vitor Suguri by email at vitor.suguri@fdot.state.fl.us or by phone at 1(239)225-1959.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager, Vitor Suguri by email at vitor.suguri@fdot.state.fl.us or by phone at 1(239)225-1959.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, FDOT Title VI Coordinator, by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us or by phone at 1(863)519-2287. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice). If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager, Vitor Suguri by email at vitor.suguri@fdot.state.fl.us or by phone at 1(239)225-1959.
